
March 7, 2016 
Greenbush Township Regular Board Meeting 

 
The regular meeting of the Greenbush Township Board was held March 7, 2016 at 7:00PM.  
The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Jones and the Pledge of Allegiance followed.  
Havens was absent. 
 
Hayes made a motion to approve the agenda, Jones supported.  The motion carried. 
 
The minutes from the last Board meeting were read.  Jones made a motion to approve them 
as read, Smith supported, and the motion carried. 
 
Hayes made a motion to pay orders 1397 thru 1417 plus the Consumers bill when it comes, 
for a total transfer of $15,363.23, Jones supported and it carried. 
 
Public comment came from Jerry Filwock concerning attorney fees, Ted Lewis concerning 
attorney correspondence, Brian LaBar concerning the Washington Township contract with 
CAFR, and Dan Palmer concerning the truck traffic on Hyde Road. 
 
There were questions, comments and discussion concerning CAFR and what is happening as 
a result of Victor Township leaving. 
 
Lynn Weber, Director of CAAS, spoke of its activities and growth as well as the concerns if 
we lose the first responders associated with CAFR. 
 
Our county commissioner, Kam Washburn, reports Clinton County is calling the bond early 
for the health department building.  This will save the County a significant amount in 
interest, and when paid off, the county will have no general fund debt obligation.  The 
Clinton Transit budget has been approved and a renewal for their funding will be on the 
November ballot.  A public hearing on Clinton County planning is to take place.  The re-
monumentation program has been approved again.  This sets the corner markers for 
surveying.     
 
Our township assessor, Beth Botke reports the assessment notices have went out.  The total 
change for Greenbush Township was 6.29% this year.  The Consumers Price Index multiplier 
for 2016 taxable value is a 1.003 increase from 2015 
 
Jones made a motion to amend the 2015-2016 budget Assessors Expense to $828.76, 
Fire/Rescue billing to $892.50, Legal Fees $2,441.44 and Trustee Wages to $4,391.96.  
Hayes supported and the motion carried. 
 
Jones made a motion to approve the 2016-2017 Budget as amended, Smith supported and the 
motion carried. 
 
Jones made a motion to approve the Clinton Area Ambulance Service budget as presented, 
Smith supported and the motion carried. 
 
Jones made a motion to adjourn at 9:14 PM, Smith supported and the meeting adjourned. 
 
 
 
_________________________   ______________________________ 
Eugene Jones, Supervisor    Bernadette Hayes, Clerk  

 
 
 
 

GREENBUSH TOWNSHIP ELECTION COMMISSION MEETING 
March 7, 2018 

 
An Election Commission Meeting was held immediately following the regular Township Board 
Meeting this date.  Everything is in place for the Presidential Primary Election.  Harriet Motz, Renae 
Larsen, and Kathi Weigold have been appointed election inspectors.  Clerk, Bernadette Hayes will 
also serve as an inspector.  Deb Hebeler and Kathi Weigold we serve as the receiving board.  Polls 
will open at 7AM on March 8, 2016 and close at 8PM. 
 
Submitted by:  __________________________________________________ 

           Bernadette Hayes, Clerk 


